
 

 

Historic Preservation Board Meeting 

Minutes – February 6, 2007 

 
Present:  Harold Stalf (DDA), Thomas Streff, Zebulon Miracle, Kathy Jordan and Bill 

Cort 

Not Present:  David Sundal and Bill Jones 

Also Present:  Kristen Ashbeck, Community Development Department 

 

MINUTES OF NOVEMBER 7, 2006 MEETING:  Tom Streff made a motion to 

approve the minutes of the November 7, 2006 meeting as presented.  The motion passed 

unanimously on a second by Kathy Jordan. 

 

HISTORIC PRESERVATION MONTH UPDATE:  The Board discussed upcoming events for 

May.  Kathy Jordan reported that plans for the Historic Home Tour are progressing.  It 

will be held on Saturday May 5
th
.  It was decided that the historic preservation award 

would be presented at the tour to Brad and Terry Hance, residents in the historic district.  

Kathy and Kristen will coordinate details.  Kristen submitted a grant application to the 

Colorado Historical Society to help with costs for the tour. 

 

Zebulon Miracle went over a list of events that will be sponsored by the Museum during 

May including both history and archaeological programs. 

 

125
th

 ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION: Most members of the Board are participating 

on the various planning committees for the anniversary celebration.  The Board will be 

sponsoring a silent film during the celebration weekend on Saturday June 30
th
 at 1:00 at 

the Avalon instead of the annual film during Historic Preservation Month.  Kristen is 

working on procuring The Great K&A Train Robbery from the Glenwood Springs 

Museum and will coordinate other details. 

 

OTHER:  Several applications have been received for appointments to the Board.  City 

Council is expected to make appointments in the near future. 

 

Kristen announced that the Riverside School is now open and being used by the Riverside 

Task Force, the Riverside Educational Center and the School District for the Dual 

Immersion Academy.  It was decided that the Board would like to schedule a tour of the 

building for its March meeting. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00 pm. 

 


